
MEMORANDUM 

DATE: June 22, 1979 

Agenda Item 20 
June 28-29, 1979 

TO: Council, Scientific & Statistical Committee and 
Advisory Panel 

FROM: Jim H. Branson, Executive Director 

SUBJECT: FCMA Oversight Hearings 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

Oversight Hearings on the Fishery Conservation and Management Act have 
been scheduled for June 25th and 26th, July 10th and 12th in Washington, 
D.C. We have received two letters from the House Merchant Marine and
Fisheries Committee requesting our views on a wide variety of subjects.

The first letter from Congressmen Forsythe and Breaux (Hay 25, 1979) 
explored, in 16 questions, a wide range of topics dealing with Council 
research; the acquisition of fisheries data; the preparation and development 
of fishery management plans; the composition of Council, SSC and AP; 
observers; Secretarial review of our fishery management plans, domestic 
fisheries problems and others. Our response (letter of June 12, 1979) 
is attached. 

The second letter from Congressmen Forsythe and Breaux (June 11, 1979) 
outlined a basic agenda for the Oversight Hearings and highlighted 
several other areas of concern to the House Committee. They included 
the question of foreign built U.S. flag fishing vessels, Fishermen's 
Protective Act, the tuna issue, Council organization and legal status, 
and other Council operational questions. 

The report on May Council action ·on FCMA changes was sent to you in the 
June 11 mailing. It is also included here as attachment �S. 

COUNCIL ACTION 

l. Any additional comments relating to the June 7th, 1979
report and/or the June 12th, 1979 letter to Congressmen
Breaux and Forsythe.








































































